
 

Meeting minutes for October 5, 2023 

At 11:37 a.m., Jennifer Bibler, SGA President, called the meeting to order. Mrs. Bibler reminded 
everyone to sign in and indicate the club or organization they were representing and if attending 
virtually, please provide the information in the chat box.  

SGA Officers Jennifer Bibler, Kim Jean Pierre, Ida Higgins, and Carey Williams were 
introduced. 

Minutes from the previous meeting were read by SGA Secretary Ida Higgins. A motion was 
made by Cody Blissit and seconded by Robin Callister to accept the minutes as read. The motion 
was voted on and approved. 

New Business: 

The QEP Team made a presentation to the attendees. QEP is for accreditation purposes so we 
can show we are doing something to better the college for our students. There will be ten 
modules on Blackboard that students can access beginning Spring term 202414. FYE – First 
Year Experience. 

Breast Cancer Awareness Walk – The event was rescheduled to October 11, 2023, at 11:30 a.m. 
Participants met at the flagpoles at each location for the walk. Everyone was encouraged to 
attend. 

Halloween Spectacular was held October 26, 2023 in the Event Center on the Griffin campus. 
There was a costume contest, DJ, sweet treats, and pumpkin painting. The event was held 11:30 
am until 1:30 pm. 

Fall Festival will be held on the Griffin campus on November 9, 2023, 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm. This 
will be a family event. Invite your family, neighbors, and friends. Cosmetology will be doing 
crazy hair and face painting. Kristin asked for students to help with this event. 

A suggestion was made for us to have a Southern Crescent Skate Night. We will work on this 
and possibly make it a fundraiser. 

The GSGA Conference will be held in Atlanta on November 10 and 11. The registration deadline 
is October 6, 2023. If you wish to attend, please notify Kristin. Toys for Tots will be collected 
and the drive begins today. The toys collected will be presented our local Marie Corps unit 
within our college service area. 

Ms. Cherryl Burks is going to ask if a Federal Work Student can work as our campus mascot. 



KOBE will be having its monthly meeting today at 2:00 p.m. in the Event Center. 

SVA’s meeting will be held on October 10th at 12:30 p.m. in the Vet Center in Building 100. 

Cinema Guild will be hosting a Photo day soon. Information to follow. They will also be having 
models for new classes. Cinema Guild will be shooting a commercial at Skate Inn in Griffin on 
Tuesday, October 10. 

NTHS is collecting children’s books at one of their community service projects. Boxes will be 
available on campus to place the books. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:18 p.m. 

 


